Setting up a service where volunteers call service users.
Guidance to staff
Consent
Service users must consent for their information to be shared with the volunteer and be used for this purpose to meet with GDPR regulations. This must be documented by the department conducting the service. 
Service users should also be informed that the volunteer will be withholding their number when they call.
Costs
If it is not possible to make the calls from Trust premises consider providing the volunteer with a Trust phone. If this is not possible and the volunteer must use their own phone this should only be done if the volunteer can do so at no cost to them e.g. they have free minutes as part of their phone contract. There is currently no process in place for a volunteer to claim back phone costs.
Scope
You should ensure that the scope of the volunteer’s role is clear. Ensure that the volunteer understands the purpose of the call/support they are providing and the boundaries which should be maintained. 
Support for volunteers
Please ensure volunteers know who they should contact for support and particularly how they can access help or make a referral if they have urgent concerns about a service user. If this support will not be available out of hours consider only running the service within normal hours. 

Guidance to volunteers
Preserving your data
Please dial 141 before the service users’ number. This will withhold your number so that the service user is not able to see it. This is important to preserve your privacy.
Video calling
Video calling can be used but you should carefully consider the method by which you do this. Tools such as Wats App or Facetime require each party to have the others’ number so should not be used. Consider tools such as Zoom which work by sending an email link and consider setting up a new email address for this purpose only. 
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If you are provided with data e.g. a list of numbers by email please ensure that these are kept securely and cannot be accessed by anyone else. 
It would be best not to keep notes of your conversation with the service user. If notes are required keep them brief, do not include any personal data of the service user (even their name) and ensure they are stored securely.
Timing of calls
Please only call service users at the time which has been arranged. If no specific time has been arranged please call within working hours – 9am-5pm.
Concerns
If you have any concerns about the service user, please get in touch with the staff member allocated.
